
General Meeting 2019-09-22 
 
Rear Commodore Report 
 
 
1. Allboats:  

77 entries. This was an unusually large number considering there were no class titles included. The 
variety of boats particularly in the monohull fleet was also wider than in previous years. 
Thanks to all volunteers on and off the water. 
Special mention must go to Rhonda and her team for an outstanding effort. 100 dinners and breakfast 
and lunches on both days! 
 

2. Sailing Committee: 
Jane Langley, Ben Kelly, Tony Matta and myself.  
 

3. Foiling: 
Follow up item from previous season's GM. Foiling at LCSC was assessed by the Sailing Committee. 
Low risk was identified for club racing. Potential risk for regattas will be assessed when foiling boats 
participate next and can be observed.  
A detailed risk assessment and background information is available on request. 
 

4. Safety Officer: 
This position is still open. Would be good if someone could step up and update the Safety 
Management Plan. 
 

5. Boat duty: 
Ted and Gino are not available for boat duty anymore so members are required to learn the necessary 
skills and step in. There are still many gaps in the roster, please help out. Please come out any time 
prior to your boat duty roster date to practise. 
A comprehensive boat duty help page has been established on our website with updated information. 
Boat duty staff sailing in a series will receive advantageous scoring points. 
 

6. Club racing: 
Last week saw 14 boats on the water.  
All races will be scored on YS and PBH. I am cautiously optimistic that I might be able to get the PBH 
results acceptable eventually... I am not there yet, so the published PBH results will change. 
 

7. Sailing tuition for adults: 
The new executive reversed a decision from previous years and allowed me to start teaching adult 
sailors again after racing finishes on Sundays. 
 

8. Website: 
Thanks to Russell for the always prompt and efficient management of website and Facebook. 
 

9. Survey: 
For club racing and regattas the sailing committee has to make decisions on course format, length of 
races, number of races etc.. To help us understand what members and visitors want a survey is 
running. Please have your say if you are interested in racing. The survey can be found on the website 
or in paper form at the entry. 
 

10. Regattas: 
Next up is the Cat Challenge. Please let me know if you can help out. NoR and draft SI will go out 
beginning of October.  
Hobie State Titles and Javelin South Pacific Championships will be held in conjunction with the Easter 
Allboats Regatta. 
The Weta National Titles will be held in December 2020 at LCSC. 
 


